
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
As you know, a horrible event occurred at Reynolds High School today that affected the 
entire school community.  There was a shooting today at Reynolds High School.  We were 
alerted first thing this morning that there was an active shooter on the grounds at the high 
school and the school immediately went into lockdown.  Police were notified and responded 
to the scene.  
 
The Reynolds community mourns for the loss of one of our students.  The family of the 
victim has been notified.  Police have also let us know the shooter is also deceased and 
release of the name is pending family notification.  One teacher was wounded with a grazing 
type of wound.  Our hearts are with the families, students and staff who have been impacted 
by this situation.  
 
We are all shocked and saddened by the shooting.  Counselors will be available today from 
1:00-9:00 pm at Mount Hood Community College gymnasium and again tomorrow from 
7:00 am to 7:00 pm.  It is open for all students, staff, families and the community.  The 
Multnomah County Crisis line is also available:  (503) 988-4888. 
 
You can help your children simply by talking and listening to them.  We don’t always know 
how a student will be affected in a crisis, but you know your child better than anyone.  Some 
ways to support loved ones are: 
 

• Being sensitive to them wanting to talk about the incident 
• Reviewing the situation and how you and child/teen are affected 
• Providing information about what resources will be available to support them 

 
 
We encourage you to be sensitive with your child and to call us if we can help you in any 
way.  Thank you for your support of our young people. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Name 
Principal 
 
 


